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DECEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER
The Epistle and the Gospel Readings
Sunday, Dec. 1st          Epistle: Eph. 2:14-22      Sunday, Dec. 22nd    Epistle: Heb. 11:9-10, 32-40    
24th Sunday after         Gospel: Lk. 18:35-43      Sunday before The     Gospel: Mt. 1:1-25 

Pentecost                     Tone: Seven                     Nativity of Christ      Tone: Two                                                                                                                               
                                                                              (Sunday of The Genealogy)                    
Sunday, Dec. 8th         Epistle: Eph. 4:1-7          Sunday, Dec. 29th       Epistle: Gal. 1:11-19
25th Sunday after         Gospel: Lk. 13:10-17       Sunday after The        Gospel: Mt. 2:13-23
Pentecost                     Tone: Eight                       Nativity of Christ       Tone: Three
Sunday, Dec. 15th      Epistle: 2Tim. 1:8-18

Sunday of The            Gospel: Lk. 14:16-24

Forefathers of Christ  Tone: One

CHRIST IS BORN. GLORIFY HIM.
(Please see St. Stephen’s Monthly Calendar for daily services for December)
   -The Parish Council Meeting will be held on December 8th in Father’s old office.
   -The St. Stephen Annual New Year Celebration will be held on Tuesday December 31st, 2019 at our Church Hall 8:30 PM. We thank Yvette Fares for chairing this annual event. A flier and more news will be coming soon. God willing, we will be having Vespers at 7 PM right before the New Year celebration. 
   -“Our Annual Christmas Gifts to Needy Children” This year Carmen and Violette are chairing the list of clothing and toys for children of the Head Start Program for Christmas.  Please be generous and talk to Carmen if you wish to participate and pick up a name or two.
  -Please Donate towards the flowers for the Nativity Feast for the good health and memory of your loved ones.
  -From Christmas Day until Jan. 4th, inclusive, there is a general dispensation from all fasting.

  -Letters for the 2020 Tricky Tray are available from Rosemary and Georgio. Please pick up a stack and use them with merchants.  Throughout the coming months as you encounter sales during the holidays, please keep the Tricky Tray in mind if you find fabulous deals on things. Also consider re-gifting items you received but will not use.
  -Our Nativity Fast started November 15th to prepare ourselves for the coming of our Lord and God and Savior Jesus Christ in December. This is a time to cleanse our bodies through lent and our souls through confessions, prayers, and alms giving. Please come and attend Great Vesper and Evening 
Divine Liturgy as marked on our monthly calendar. We need to nourish our spiritual life to be able to fight all temptations of the devil. 
News from the Church School: 
 -On November 24th, we had Thanksgiving activities for the Church School children led by Ms. Dalia and our arts and crafts teacher Ms. Maryellen followed by Ask Abouna session and confession with Father Stephen.
  -December will be Church School Children Month in our church and the children will be reading the epistle and doing the collection.  
 -On Saturday December 7th‪: Saint Nicholas Vespers with the children leaving their shoes in the Narthex for St Nicholas to leave coins in them followed by rehearsal for the Christmas Pageant.  
-On ‪Sunday December 22nd: Christmas Pageant and a special visit from Santa.
Have a blessed Nativity season!
Teen News:

  -Our teens look forward to serving the parish at our Lenten Luncheon on Sunday, December 22nd.
News from Our Women Group:  
  -“And Christ Himself gave some to be apostles, some prophets, some evangelists, and some pastors, and teachers, for the equipping of the saints for the work of ministry, for the edifying of the body of Christ.”(Eph. 4:11-12)

  -Thank you to all the ladies who participated in the Thanksgiving Bake Sale. 
  -Yvette is looking forward for our Women Group’s assistance in the setting up, preparation of the food and baking desserts for our New Year Eve’s party. 
  -We wish all St. Stephen families a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
IOCC (International Orthodox Christian Charities) News: 
  -IOCC has begun a $250,000 fund raising campaign to continue its work on Dream Centers for children in Syria who have suffered trauma from war. IOCC has partnered with the Greek Orthodox Patriarchate of Antioch to implement these safe spaces where children gain emotional support and are taught communication skills, etc. Since 2012, IOCC programs have served more than 3 million people in Syria, Jordan, Lebanon, Iraq, Armenia, Serbia, and Greece.

  -IOCC has helped people in Nebraska after devastating floods this past spring by mucking, cleaning, moving and demolition of homes affected by water damage.

  -IOCC has released a new prayer journal as a resource for Church School classes. The journal highlights ways IOCC supporters serve Christ by introducing a range of human needs.
 Gift Certificates from Shop Rite are available. Please see Alice Hossary
MANY THANKS:

   -To May Elias for baking the prosphora.
   -To Marie Samaan for donating the olive oil.
  -Reminder: The Archdiocese assessments for parish families are due. This is the money that our Parish has to pay to the Archdiocese every year. It varies from year to year based on the Parish 
Annual Income.  This year it is about $50.00 per baptized soul. You do not have to pay it all at once but you can divide it over the year as it fits your budget. Please note "Archdiocese Assessment" in memo section of your check. 
  -Please remember that the Church still has to pay all the bills whether you are at St. Stephen Church on Sunday or not. Be generous and meet all your obligations so Our Lord would be generous with you and bless you every step of your way.
 -Block Email: Any parishioner who wants to send a block email to all parishioners must first send it to Fr. Stephen for approval. Fr. Stephen would then send it to Rosemary Kattas (Church Secretary) to send it to all parishioners.

Preparation for Holy Communion: 
  -Only Orthodox Christians who are prepared may approach the Holy Chalice. Please remember to have respect as we are processing forward to receive Holy Communion. This is a solemn time for 
humility, prayer and silence. Please approach the Holy Chalice “In the fear of God and in faith and in love.”  

